
current topics >>> 

��������	
�����
��	���������������� ����
�������

���������	�
��
����
���	
����

������
�����������������
������������
���������
��
������
���	
�������������
�����
������	�����	�������
����
�
���������	�
�
������

���	��
������	��


���������
����
�
��
��	��
���� �

��������	�
����
���	��

�
���
����	�

��
����
����������

��������������		�
�

������������
�������
������ ��������	�!�

�
�"�

#�����
����
������

#�������$������

�%&��

��	�����'��	��(���	�

���	�
���)
��������

�
	�� ��������
���

��	
����������

����������*"'�	��

$����	�������������%&��

����		�
�)
����������

+��������	����
��

��,��	������'�
�

Lord’s Prayer Revisited 

We have all memorized and said the Lord’s Prayer  many times in our lives.  I have been 
thinking about it lately and I wanted to share some of my thoughts on a few phrases with 
you.  We are spiritual beings on a spiritual journey and the Lord’s Prayer is a very rich 
roadmap to be prayerfully considered along that journey. 

“Thy Kingdom come, Thy will be done on earth as it is in Heaven.”  God’s Kingdom 
is here and now.  Our challenge is to overcome Jesus’ comment that we have eyes that do 
not see and ears that do not hear. By our Faith and Baptism we are unconditionally loved; 
we are part of God’s Kingdom now. Through prayer and study we learn how to live in and 
grow God’s Kingdom. How do we know for sure we can bring God’s Kingdom to life?  
We don’t for sure but, if we are trying and want to do God’s Will, His mercy will guide us 
and He is pleased that we are trying. Also, if we are growing in the love of God, our-
selves, and others it is a true sign that we are bringing God’s Kingdom to life.  Finally, if 
we are less judgmental and more forgiving we are better at seeing and hearing how to do 
that. 

“Give us this day our daily bread.” I think we need to see that statement in a very inclu-
sive manner; God will provide for all of our needs today.  Our challenge is to live as much 
as we can in the “NOW,” not dwelling in yesterday or worrying about tomorrow.  Christ 
talked about not worrying about tomorrow on many occasions. Worry is another way we 
try to control the future which is almost always impossible and, in fact, robs us of the 
peace and joy that comes from living in the now. 

“Forgive us our sins as we forgive the sins of others.” We will sin – We are human.  
God through Christ knows that. The key is that when we don’t judge others and when we 
forgive and love others we quit judging ourselves and then we can forgive and love our-
selves. This is not an ego-centric love.  In many ways the most challenging and difficult 
thing to do is to love ourselves.  True grace and salvation comes because God always for-
gives us and loves us unconditionally. He gives us peace and joy to change us and bring 
His Kingdom to life.  Accepting, believing, and living God’s unconditional love is a life-
long journey of growing, falling back and then growing again. It is a wisdom that comes 
from experience and prayer. Our “job” is to bring the Kingdom of God to fruition and it is 
indeed a life-long task.  We are to have eyes that DO see and ears that DO hear God’s 
message and to live that message of unconditional love every day.  Amen. 

Yours in Christ, 

Will 
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prayer list >>> 

The Clarion... 
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If you are unable to serve as sched-
uled, please find a replacement and 
notify the office. Thank You. 
 
Elders Serving 
Aug 4 - David Rose, Betsy Hine 
Aug 11 - None Noted 
Aug 18 - None Noted 
Aug 25- None Noted 
 
Deacons 
Aug 4 - Carol Sloan 
Aug 11 - Carol Sloan 
Aug 18 - Carol Sloan 
Aug 25- Carol Sloan 
 

Counters 
Aug 4 - Richard Hunt, Twyla Edin-
burgh, Mary Jo Brown 
Aug 11 - David Rose, Kathy 
Ocampo 
Aug 18 - Nikki Brueggeman, 
Melanie Hurst 
Aug 25- Carroll Vasbinder, Mary Jo 
Brown 
 
Greeter for August 
Sharon Crist 
Prayer cards for August 
Sharon Crist 
Attendance pads for August 
Sharon Crist 

 
Average  Attendance -Last four 
Sundays (Previous four Sundays):  
51 (53) 

 

Budget 

Total Monthly Offering: $ 12,202.62 
(14,440.52 ) 

(Previous four Sundays) 

Unified Budget: $ 11,337.22 
(11,930.00 ) 

Monthly Budgetary Needs:   
$14,547.00 

 

A new Prayer List is started 
on a quarterly basis. You 
may submit names for the 
Prayer List by filling out a 
Prayer Request form lo-
cated in the Pew Pads and 
placing it in an offering 
plate. 
 
Nannette Kaiser 
Molly Kaiser 
Walter Moore 
The Krockenberger Family 
Denise Wilson 
Family of Esther Friend 
Family of Tom Davis 
Vernice Rogers 
Julianne Huey 
Helen McGee 
David Ewoldsen & his son 
 Jonathan 
Kenny McClain & Family 
Johnny Manning 
Victor & Carol Mullen 
Mary  Beth Mullen’s son 
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This Month’s Servants >>> 
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A Thank You from 
the League of TH>>> 

Dear Central Christian Church: 

The League of Terre Haute would 
like to sincerely thank Central 
Christian Church for the generous 
donations during our recent clothing 
drive. We sincerely appreciate your 
effort in promoting the clothing 
drive and collecting the clothing, 
which will directly benefit school 
children in Vigo County. 

For 80 years, the League of Terre 
Haute has had the privilege of edu-
cating and giving assistance to the 
children of Vigo County.  The 
League of Terre Haute has been 
committed to operating the “Clothes 
Closet,” which provides clothing to 
children in need in Vigo County 
schools. 

Again, thank you very much for all 
your effort and donations. 

Sincerely, 

Arpita Bavishi 

The League of Terre Haute 
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Our Church Family… 

Congratulations - Anna 
Moore gave 
birth to Chloe 
Elizabeth at 
5:40pm, Mon-
day, July 22. 
Chloe is 6 lbs 
15oz, 20 1/2 
inches long 
with curly hair. 
Mommy and baby are do-
ing well and Grandma 
Shannon Aballi is excited! 

Our prayers are with the 
family and friends of 
Delores Odom who died 
last December. Delores 
and Donald Odom (also 
deceased) were members 
of Central Christian 
Church from 1955 to 1989 
when they moved to Flor-
ida. Graveside services 
were held at Highland 
Lawn Cemetery with Dori 
Marshall officiating. 

Prayers for the Zelensky’s 
dear friend, "Aunt" Bonnie 
McGrew and her family. 
Bonnie's mother died ear-
lier this month. 

Sandra Lang is requesting 
prayers for her children, 
Blake and Erika 
Walker.  As you may re-
call, Sandra’s mother 

passed on June 13th, and 
on July 5th, their other 

grandmother, Jeanette 
Walker died.  Prayers 
also that Sandra can 
find affordable hous-
ing in Terre 
Haute.  Her apartment 
caught on fire and so 
she is staying with a 

veteran family until she 
can find income based 
housing in Terre Haute. 

Shirley Britton as she 
deals with many health 
issues. Recent treatment 
didn’t do anything to ease 
her pain from the sciatic 
nerve.  

Prayers for Jim and Doris 
Pell. Jim suffered a stroke 
this month and was hospi-
talized for a few days. 
Prayers for his continued 
recovery. 

Joanne King, a former 
member of the church who 
now lives in Champaign, is 
going to Mayo Clinic for 
tests for possible pancre-
atic cancer.  Please keep 
her and her partner Judy 
Juhala in your prayers.  

(See page 5 for a word 
about Tom Davis and 
Esther Friend.) 

Congratulations to 
Melanie Hurst on her re-
tirement from the Federal 
Bureau of Prisons.  She 
completed over 21 years of 
law enforcement service 
promoting several times 
before taking on her final 
position as a Network Sys-
tems Administrator.  Her 
last day there was July 19.  
After enjoying a wonderful 
two-day retirement, she 
started her new career as a 
Network Administrator for 
Monroe County Govern-
ment on July 22.  Be sure 
to congratulate her when 
you see her! 

 

CHURCH NEED: The 
children need a washer/
dryer/refrigerator box for 
their summer project.  It 
would be greatly appreci-
ated.  If you have a box 
that would be appropriate, 
contact Dianne Mansfield. 
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While Rev. Rebecca was here, our 
student minister, Dori Marshall, was 
given mileage from a fund of the min-
ister. The Board voted last fall to in-
vite any members of the congregation 
to donate toward Dori's mileage fund 
during the summer while Rebecca is 
away. A person may make a designa-
tion on a check or donate a gas card 
for her use.  

With gas prices continuing to be high 
this summer, a trip to and from Indi-
anapolis is no small cost. We appreci-
ate having Dori in the pulpit and are 
thankful for her commitment. This is a 
way to show her our support. 

Mary Jo Brown, Faith and Giving 
Chair 

4-7:30 p.m. Friday, September 6th 

The summer is passing by quickly so it will only be 6 more 
weeks before our 22nd annual Jonah fish fry. This important 
event provides a great opportunity to bring the community 
into our church while raising funds to help with the Koino-
nia budget. Membership, fellowship and evangelist activi-
ties, including the cost of our ad in the Frontier phone book 
along with paper supplies for the kitchen, all fall under the 
Koinonia Ministry here at Central. 

We aren’t a large congregation but we work so well to-
gether each year to allow this event to occur. The outpour-
ing of support in your generosity of donating food items 
and supplies along with the donation of your time is such a 
wonderful contribution to our church. We are truly blessed 
to have such a dedicated caring congregation. 

 If you are able to donate canned goods or other supplies 
needed, please see the little fish tags on the display board 
that list the items needed. The majority of the items are 
available at GFS Marketplace at 5000 S. 7th Street (no 
membership required). They give a rebate back to non-

 Jonah Fish Fry >>> 

The 10th annual Evening of Music 
and Chocolate will take place on Sat-
urday, November 9 at 7 PM at Central 
Christian Church (DOC), 4950 E. Wa-
bash. The featured artists will be the 
ISU Percussion Ensem-
ble and the ISU Steel 
Band with Dr. Jimmy 
Finnie conducting. The 
Central Christian 
Church choir with Di-
rector Karen Sagraves 
will also perform. 

Jimmy Finnie joined the ISU music 
faculty in 1994. He has presented solo 
and chamber concerts, and clinics and 
master classes throughout the United 
states, Canada, China, Austria, and 
Hungary. He performs regularly with 
Mojah Tuba (brass, percussion, and 
dance fusion), Cramped Spaces En-
semble, Caribbean Consort Steel 

Band, and the Indianapolis Chamber 
Orchestra. 

The evening will be filled with sounds 
from the islands, as well as unusual 

and beautiful renditions 
of spirituals and even 
classical arrangements. 
During the intermis-
sions, guests will sample 
elegant signature des-
serts from the many 
wonderful restaurants in 

our community. Non-chocolate and 
sugar free choices will also be avail-
able. 

Advanced tickets may be purchased 
from choir members, by calling the 
church office (812) 877-9959, or on 
the church website: cccthdisciples.org. 
Advanced tickets : $15, At the door: 
$18. 

Page 4 >>> 

profit groups so if you aren’t already signed up there to 
designate Central Christian as your non-profit group, 
there are forms at the table you can fill out and take with 
you or you can just tell them you want the credit for your 
purchase to go to Central Christian Church. 

 There is a list on the table next to the display board that 
you can write down your name next to the tag you take. If 
you would prefer to just make a cash donation, the com-
mittee can do the shopping for you (which is the case for 
the cole slaw that we order from B & B Foods each year). 

Sign up sheets to work at the fish fry and to make des-
serts are also located on the table. Flyers for you to post 
at businesses or on your bulletin boards at work will be 
available at the table by the fish fry board. Also see a 
Koinonia committee member there to pick up fish fry 
tickets to sell. 

Thanks in advance for all your prayers and support in 
making this event happen each year. 

 Your Koinonia Ministry Team 

Mileage for Dori >>> Music & Chocolate is Back!!!>>> 
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Central Christian Church suffered the loss of two long-time members 
this past month: Esther Friend and Tom Davis. 

Tom Davis died at Southwood Nursing Home on Thursday, July 11. 
Tom and his wife, Bettie have been faithful members of Central 
Christian Church since 1956.  

Tom was a hero to our country for many reasons. He was awarded the 
Purple Heart for wounds received during the Battle of the Bulge in 
World War II. Then he taught math for over 35 years at Sarah Scott Jr. High.  

Tom is survived by his wife of 64 years, Bettie; his sons, Bruce (Denice) and Tom 
(Marty); grandsons, Dustin, Dylan, and Zane; his brother, Chester Allen (Barbara); 
and nieces and nephews. He was preceded in death by his parents; and sisters, 
Claudene Shelton, Emogene Fiddler, and Bernice Davis. Please pray for Bettie and 
their two sons during this difficult time. 

Esther S. Friend, 92, died Tuesday, July 9, 2013. Esther was a 
integral part of Central Christian Church since 1970. For years 
we at Central were blessed with her home-made hot chocolate 
mix and her home-made mint candies and caramels. Her some-
what diminutive physical stature belied her bubbly personality 
and over-whelming, unfailing faith in God.  

Esther was a retired cook in the Vigo County School Corporation. 

She was preceded in death by her husband, Forest J. Friend who died in 1983. Survi-
vors include two sons, James Friend and his wife Kathy of Middletown, OH and J. 
Michael Friend and his wife Charlotte of Oak Ridge, TN; one daughter, Sarah Lam-
mert of Terre Haute; two brothers, James Schamp of Minister, OH and Homer 
Schamp of Baltimore, MD; one sister, Ruth Hughes of Sidney, OH; seven grandchil-
dren; seven great grandchildren; and several nieces and nephews. Esther also was 
preceded in death by her parents; and a sister, Margaret Tallman. 

Prayers for her family and friends… and all of us at Central as we mourn the loss of 
Esther and Tom. 
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Sunday School 
for all ages 
will be begin-
ning Septem-
ber 8th - more 
details in our 
next newsletter 

Mark your  
calendars >>> WELCOME BACK CARRY-IN >>> 

Mark your calendars now!!! We don’t 
want you to miss a very special carry-in 
lunch that will be held at Central follow-
ing worship service on Sunday, August 
18th. This lunch has been 
planned by your Worship and 
Koinonia Committees to wel-
come back Reverend Rebecca 
from her much deserved sabbati-
cal.  

Everyone has had a busy sum-
mer and maybe with vacations 
and other activities you haven’t 
made it to church regularly, so 
this would be a great opportunity for a 
homecoming return for all of us. Let’s see 
how many people we can get to attend 
worship that day and stay for lunch. 

We hope to have a great turn-out for this 
fun event. Our Sunday school classes will 
not meet that day so we will begin setting 

up tables at the close of the worship ser-
vice and lunch will begin as soon as the 
tables are ready and the food is set out. 

 Table service and drinks will be pro-
vided. The members of the two 
committees hosting the event 
will provide meat dishes so we 
just ask persons/families to 
bring a salad, side dish, dessert 
or etc. We have some great 
cooks here at Central and what 
better way to honor and wel-
come back our wonderful pas-
tor and share good food and 

conversation. We don’t have a lot of carry
-in lunches/dinners so let’s take advan-
tage of this great opportunity. 

We aren’t waiting to have the dinner until 
noon in hopes that more people, who 
don’t normally attend Sunday school, will 
stay and join us for lunch.  

Any interested persons 
are always welcomed to 
join us for our monthly 
dinners/activities. Our 
August event will be 
held on Friday, August 
16th at Tony’s Grill in 
Brazil at 6:30 p.m. 

Please sign up at the in-
formation center by Sun-
day, August 11th if you 
can join us for this fun 
evening so we can con-
firm a number for our 
reservation. 

AUGUST ACTIVE 
ADULTS EVENT >>> 
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 Pictures from NOLA >>> 
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God’s work 
was done 
and a fun 
time was had 
by all.  
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One of the discussions the congregation had when we 
were planning what would happen on Rebecca’s sab-
batical was how would Central Christian Church in 
Terre Haute Indiana participate in that sabbatical?  One 
of the things we said we would do was to organize some 
art projects for the church to coincide with her plans to 
focus on arts and the Church.  Several projects are un-
derway and some may be completed by the time Re-
becca returns on August 18.  Here are a few examples of 
things that are being worked on during this time. 

· Tammy Beck & Dick Hunt will be doing a new lec-
tern that matches the pulpit; 

· Mary Beth Mullen is working on a Disciples of 
Christ in Indiana piece using recycled material and a 
painting resembling our stained glass window on the 
west wall; 

· Clayton Minger is doing a woodworking project that 
will be a 6’ tall wooden cross in various kinds of 
wood; 

· Karen Sagraves and Carol Sloan will be making the 
last of the new vestments and banners (green), plus 

 Arts and the Church>>> 
they will be completing the new white set w/ some 
white banners; 

· Rachel Manning is designing a mural to be 
painted in the upstairs youth room. 

We are very grateful for the work that these dedicated 
folks are doing and will do to complete their projects 
and we look forward to hearing about and seeing the 
finished art. We hope to be able to present these or at 
least talk about the proposed art work at Rebecca’s 1st 
Sunday back on August 18. 

Upcoming guest minister:  Rev. Bill Edwards, Re-
gional Minister for the Christian Church in Ohio, will 
be the guest preacher on August 4.  Some of you 
might have gotten to know his son, Jeremiah Edwards, 
who attended Central regularly while he was a student 
at Rose-Hulman Institute of Technology.  We are 
really looking forward to hearing the Reverend Ed-
wards on that Sunday.  Please make every effort to be 
in church that day to welcome our guest. 

SAVE THE DATE!!!   November 9 will be the annual 
Music & Chocolate (see article on page 4.) 
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I’m chair of the Outreach Committee for 
another year and I am so proud of the 
many things we continue to do as a con-
gregation.  We have six special collec-
tions throughout the church year that sup-
port the ministries of the Disciples of 
Christ in Indiana, the United States and 
around the world.  I will continue to ask 
for your support for those collections as 
those Sundays get nearer in the weeks/
months ahead. 

Something that I’m especially grateful for 
is the willingness of our members to sup-
port causes on the local level.  We had a 
great success with donations for the back-
pack program (food sent home in back-
packs for students that need extra food to 
sustain them through the weekends dur-
ing the school year when there might not 
be enough food at home to eat). The un-
derwear donation drive and especially the 
gift cards that were donated at Christmas 
as well as the Mitten Tree which provides 
hats and gloves for one of the grade 
schools each year. 

I’m writing this letter to again ask your 
help.  We have a family with children that 
lost everything in a fire earlier this year 
and they could use some assistance from 
us.  They are in need of gently used and 
new shirts, jeans, hoodies, sweatshirts 
and jackets, new socks and underwear 
as well as school supplies. They are all 
boys and their sizes are 8-10, 5-6 and 2-
3. 

You can leave your donations at church 
designated “Outreach Family” or I can 
pick them up from you.  If you are unable 
to shop, please designate on your check, 
“Outreach Family” and we will be 
happy to purchase needed items for you.  
Even in difficult financial times, charity 
begins with those in our own church fam-
ily.   

God bless each of you always! 

David Rose 

Outreach Chairperson 

Dear Church Family>>> 
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While we are in the midst of the slow summer season, it is time to take stock of our budget situation. Each week the church 
needs over $3,400 to meet all of it's obligations of salaries and benefits, mortgage, taxes, maintenance and our numerous min-
istries. At this writing, the offerings for the last four Sundays were $1386, $4000, $2766, and $1766 for a deficit of $3700 for 
the month. The previous month, we had a $1700 deficit. We experience this summer slowdown ever year but this summer it has 
been especially acute. If this continues, we will have used all of our savings within the next three or four months. The church 
board and staff have worked hard to keep expenses down - decreasing them from last year. 

                        2012         2013 

 Income           77,264       72,500 

 Expenses       71,300       70,190 

  

As you can see above, our income is almost $5000 lower than this time last year and we are $12,713.11 behind in our pledged 
giving. Our office manager has repeatedly had to hold his check for the following week’s deposit before he could cash it. 

Even with our financial struggles, this church is doing some amazing ministry. We had another amazing Vacation Bible School 
with many visitors from outside the church. A successful mission trip to New Orleans has just concluded, with our youth chal-
lenged to become more engaged in God's mission for us. Are we ready for the challenge as well? 

When we come together to worship, let us feel the joy of being in God's house and among our loving and supporting church fam-
ily. Let us give from the heart for the many blessings we enjoy as people of faith. Give, not out of necessity, but out of gratitude. 
This church community will survive!! 

Mary Jo Brown 
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Back-to-school Lock-in >>> 
Saturday, Aug. 10 
  
We will begin at 4:00 pm and end 
with breakfast/clean-up at 7:00 am 
Sunday morning.  Eve-
ryone is expected to 
stay for worship. 
  
We will finish planning 
the upcoming year, 
play some games, 
watch some movies, 
enjoy a bonfire 
(weather permitting,) 
and generally spend time getting to 
know one another better.  Some 
time will be spent cleaning/
arranging the youth room, if we 
have not finished doing so by 
then.  Each person may invite one 
guest. 
  
Bring: 
Sleeping bag/pillow(s) 
toiletries 

clothes for church 
Snacks to share 
  
Each person will bring an item to 

contribute to dinner and 
breakfast.  Call Shelly 
(466-9466) and let her 
know what you want to 
bring so it can be coordi-
nated. 
  
Items needed: 
hot dogs 
hot hot dog buns 

ketchup/mustard/pickle relish 
marshmallows 
graham crackers 
hershey bars 
chips 
drinks/drink mix or pop (2 liters) 
milk 
orange juice 
cereal or muffins or poptarts etc. 
 

Submitted by Shelly Manning 

Sorry I’m so late in get-
ting back with you. I’m 
progressing along real 
good, slow but I trust 
God for His help each 
day. 

You know He told us to 
love one another as He 
loved us. I love each of 
you always. 

Nelson Eddy 

(See Nelson’s card on 
the bulletin board across 
from the office.) 

Brothers and  
Sisters In Christ, >>> 



Lectionary >>> 
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    1 2 3 

4 
 
 
12N Elders Mtg 

5 
9AM Bible Study 

6 7 8 9 10 
 
 
 
7PM-8AM 
Youth Back-to-
School Lock-In 

11 
 
 
12N Worship Mtg 

12 
9AM Bible Study 

13 14 15 
 

16 
 
 
 
6:30PM Active 
Adults @ Tony’s 
Grill in Brazil 

17 
 

18 
 
Welcome Back 
Carry-In for Rev. 
Rebecca  

19 
9AM Bible Study 
 
First Day of 
School for Vigo 
County Students 

20 
 

21 
10AM Clarion 
Deadline 

22 23 24 
 
 
Mystery Thea-
ter 
 
Mullen 50th 
Anniversary 

25 
 
 
12N General 
Board Mtg 

26 
9AM Bible Study 

27 
 
 
 
 
6PM Education 
Mtg 

28 29 30 31 

       Birthdays 
1-Mike Dawson 
1-Rita Johnson 
1-Janalee Saucerman 
2-David Troyer 
3-Jennifer Zahn 
6-Andrea Stafford 
9-Larry Merkle 
10-JT Merkle 
10-Gracie Wagnon 

13-Kaylie Whitley 
17-Trish Beadle (Rogers) 
17-Jordon Klaeger 
18-Jason Sloan 
19-Norma Plascak 
22-Anna Moore 
23-Bill McQueary 
24-Patti Willey 
29-Karen Sagraves 
31-Madison Stafford 

Anniversaries 
2-Don & Kathy Iliff 
6-James & Priscilla Hammons 
7-Greg & Sherrie Mansfield 
19-Susan & Scott Shaw 
19-Joe & Alissa Williams 
24-Will & Betsy Hine 
25-Frank & Sharon Crist 
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